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Thursday, April 19th, 2018 
 
 

 The House met at 1:30 o’clock in the afternoon pursuant to adjournment. 
  
 The Member for Stephenville – Port au Port (Mr. Finn) made a Statement to 
congratulate Ryan McNeil-Lamswood who was named the Fair Play skip of the National 
Under-18 Curling Championship. 
 
 The Member for Labrador West (Mr. Letto) made a Statement to congratulate 
Gail Hodge, Brad Dillon and associates on the production of their educational 
documentary, about Ewing’s Sarcoma, called Make It Stop, which has been 
incorporated into the College of Family Physicians of Canada’s self-learning module. 
 
 The Member for Terra Nova (Mr. Holloway) made a Statement to congratulate 
Herder Memorial Trophy Winners, the Clarenville Ford Caribous and coach Rebecca 
Russell. 
 
 The Member for Ferryland (Mr. Hutchings) made a Statement to congratulate 
Liam O’Brien, who has been awarded a Loran Scholarship, on his many 
accomplishments and wish him well in the future. 
 
 The Member for Bonavista (Mr. King) made a Statement to congratulate 
Voluntary Organizations in Community Engagement (VOICE) on their 10th anniversary 
and recognize all volunteers for their contribution to their communities. 
 
 The Honourable the Minister of Children, Seniors and Social Development (Ms. 
Dempster) made a Statement to express Government’s formal support for Canada’s 
ratification of the Optional Protocol to the United Nations Convention on the Rights of 
Persons with Disabilities. 
  
 The Honourable the Minister of Health and Community Services (Mr. Haggie) 
made a Statement to congratulate this year’s Community Addictions Prevention and 
Mental Health Promotion Grants Programme. 
 
 The Member for Fortune Bay – Cape La Hune (Ms. Perry) presented a Petition 
from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge 
Government to extend operations at the Hermitage Medical Clinic to include an extra 
two days of services per month, for a total of four days per month.  
 
 The Member for Conception Bay South (Mr. Petten) presented a Petition from 
certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge 
Government to introduce legislation requiring all AEDs in the Province to be registered 
with an on-line registry linked to the 911 system. 
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 The Honourable the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Environment (Mr. Joyce) 
replied to the Petition. 
  
 Pursuant to order and on motion debate continued and concluded on the sub-
amendment to the Budget motion.  
 
 The Speaker put the question on the motion and declared the motion defeated. 

 
 Debate continued on the amendment to the Budget motion (being a non-
confidence motion) and on motion debate was adjourned for further debate on 
tomorrow. 
 
 It was moved and seconded that when the House rose it would adjourn until 
tomorrow, Tuesday, April 24th at 1:30 o’clock in the afternoon. 
 
 On motion the House then adjourned accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
      Sandra Barnes, 
     Clerk of the House of Assembly.   
 


